Minutes for IEEE 802.21 Revision PAR 

Ad Hoc Teleconference 

May 26, 2009 6:00 PM PST 

Agenda:

 - Discuss Document 21-09-0096-00-000-802-21-Next-Steps
- The document 21-09-0096-00-000-802-21-Next-Steps was presented by Vivek Gupta. The main intent behind the Revision PAR was to change the Scope and Title of the WG to something along the lines of Media Independent Services or Multi-Radio Services. Also if there were any common elements across different services, the base specification could be restructured to take that into account. The handover part could be updated based on recent developments in 3GPP and WiMAX Forum and take into account any other required updates. The other alternative is to not do anything and continue on current course and see what happens.
- Comment (Lois): The title “Media Independent Services” implies that the work applies to all media which may not be true. Multi-Radio services may be a more appropriate title. Based on company position the commenter refrained from taking a position on if we should go ahead with this change or not.
- Comment (Yoshi): We need to limit the boundary of changes to the specification, as there are existing deployments out there that will get affected. Backwards compatibility with current base spec needs to be ensured and if it is then the commenter would be in support of this change.
-Comment (Vivek): It’s not clear if there are actually any MIH based deployments out there. However this can be looked into.

- Comment (Subir): We should just have new projects as independent projects and not be concerned with name change. The benefits of these changes are not clear and there is no point of going along this path. The changes to handover part are not clear either and it’s not clear what the benefits of making these changes are. It’s not clear if there is gonna be any impact on 3GPP or any other standard body based on these changes anyway. Would not be in favor of these changes.

- Comment (Junghoon): Operators are concerned about what to implement in current specification and what not to and a revision along propose lines helps address these issues. Would be in favor of the proposed changes.

- Comment (Anthony): Changing the name of WG is a good way forward and would be in favor of the proposed changes.
- Comment (Yoshi): July is too early to consider making these changes and for now we should postpone this and take this up later.

- Comment (Vivek): Based on opinions expressed let’s defer this proposal for now and we will have further discussions at a later time.

The teleconference was adjourned at 7:15 PM PST
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